
Friday, 22 March 2013  
 
I would like to welcome bowlers from around the country to the holding of the 21st Seniors week in 
Sydney. 
  
This year we will be competing at Tenpin City Bowl at Lidcombe, which is about 20 kms from Sydney. 
  
Unfortunately Rhonda had to withdraw from her normal position at the front desk and will be 
missed by one and all. 
  
An urgent request went out and was responded to straight away.  So this year’s event will be 
managed by the TBA Tournament team of: 

John Coxon, Tournament Director 
Ian Nicholls, Challenge Scoring and website 
Denece Jones, Championship Scoring and Administration 

and we thank them for giving up their time to assist us. 
  
Also we have been asked by the National body to assist a few States this year and we have been able 
to do this with some effort to ensure that bowlers are not backing up and competing on the same 
days. So with this in mind please get your Championship entries in early to ensure all bowling 
commitments are able to be met. 
  
We have purposefully left the last daily squads at 6.00pm so as to facilitate extra squads that may 
become necessary. If you are in need of a late squad please see the Tournament team and they will 
endeavour to assist. 
  
Lastly we have provided an opportunity for those Grand Seniors amongst us to bowl together in a 
team’s format with a guaranteed 1st prize donated by our major sponsor Schweppes. We invite all 
eligible bowlers to take this opportunity to compete in this novel event. 
  
So on behalf of all of the ATBSO NSW members we look forward to seeing you in Sydney. 
  
  
Bob Whybrow 
ATBSO NSW President 
 


